MEMORANDUM

TO: TRIBAL COUNCIL

FROM: MIKE SCANLON

SUBJECT: CAMPAIGN UPDATE

DATE: MARCH 21, 2003

Members of the Council:

I wanted to provide you with this brief addition to the campaign update we sent to you on Monday, March 17, 2003. We received very good news from the Governor this week. He and his staff have responded to our communication/official invitation with a direct phone call to our lobby team in Sacramento. Furthermore, the Governor indicated that it is his desire to meet face to face with our team in the coming weeks.

We believe this to be a very positive step, particularly since the Governor has declined to meet personally with most everyone else. Our months-long effort to maintain a close working relationship with the Governor and his team is paying, and will continue to pay, huge dividends.

Again, the opinion-maker campaign, direct mail campaign, our lobby efforts and the earlier stages of the mobilization phase have met with tremendous success. We are confident in the progress we have made to date, and we will continue to provide you with regular updates regarding your campaign.

If you should have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or Chris Cathcart at